SAS Board Minutes
Feb. 22 2022
Via Zoom call  

Participating: Tim Johnson, Michael Babbitt, Maureen Leong-Kee, Carolyn Homan, Judy Brunkal, Cynthia Donald, Lowell Spring, Jenny Ammon
Absent: Michael Williams; Laurie Buswell, administrator

Guest: Harry Fuller
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:10DCOMM p.m. 

Minutes from January -- There were 2 corrections: Minutes from November were approved and the Board approved funding the Nature Center ranger position up to $15,000 a year for no more than four years. Lowell moved approval as corrected; Michael seconded. Motion carried.

Birder’s Night -- Tim reported for Harry, who was not yet on the call. Despite lack of publicity about the in-person/Zoom hybrid presentation, (information was left out of the Kestrel) the presentation on tracking birds via the Motus system attracted 6-7 attendees, plus committee members, and over 50 via Zoom. This was the most popular Zoom Birder’s Night program ever. It was the first in-person offering in two years. Tim said publicity will be ramped up for the March program. SAS is paying more for the room at Broadway Commons, but the Methodist church is no longer an option. Judy said the room setup seemed to work well.
Motus update – Tim said Harry is proceeding with plans to buy the equipment. A Key Bank account has been set up for the state grant funds in order to keep track of the spending. A site for the tower has been selected and installation should occur within a couple of months. Harry joined the call and added that there’s a meeting March 1 at the Nature Center to finalize the site and go over the nuts and bolts of installation. He can then send the contract back to the state for approval. The money will be transferred and purchases can begin. He said he would like to get a laptop and screen, plus an internet connection, so people touring the Center could be shown the data that’s being collected. Time said a Chrome book probably would handle it. *Tim to send an email to Harry about this idea.
Field trips – Cynthia said more regular trips have been scheduled for March, including Minto Brown, 2 at Ankeny, 1 at Fairview Wetlands and 1 at Keizer Rapids Park. All are at 9 a.m. Tim said he and Mike Unger had 15 people at the Sunday Ankeny trip – the most since Covid restrictions were put in place.

FWS Winter Wildlife Field Days – Tim talked to Grizelda at the Refuge about this FWS program. Most of the activities are at Finley, but some are at the Nature Center as well. No registration is required.
Conservation 

Bald eagle nest monitoring – SAS members have volunteered to monitor the Minto Brown nest and a protective perimeter will be in place, but less restrictive this year because the nest has been established for several years.

Implementation of Minto Brown Master Plan – Tim said Jennifer Mongolo, Salem Parks Natural Resource planner, has asked for input on developing an implementation plan for the Minto Master Plan that has been developed.

Support for H.B. 1546 and H.B. 1501 -- Letters of support from SAS for these bills have been sent. The first would designate Eliot State Forest as a Research Forest and the second addresses implementation of the Private Forest Accord. 

Support for the Oregon Audubon Council Conservation Committee’s Dark Skies initiative also has been endorsed. This deals with limiting light pollution but it also incorporates support for bird strike prevention in building design and construction as well as adding prevention in existing buildings. Tim said he hopes to schedule Portland Audubon to do a Birder’s Night presentation on the issue.

Yard/Garden show update – Michael said volunteers have stepped up but more will be needed. He also got confirmation of a booth reservation and is expecting a contract to arrive this week. He said we’re in good shape for books and nest boxes. He still needs to check through the materials at the storage unit. Tim said he could handle the cashiering duties during the show. Michael hopes to have a training session in early March since it’s been 3 years since we had a booth.
FINANCIALS

Budget Review --
Tim led the Board through a review of the proposed 2021-22 budget, answering a few questions on various estimated income items, like what to estimate for the Yard/Garden show given the time gap between shows. Total income is estimated at $53,677. Re: expenses, he said he would talk to Chet about what he might need related to the nest box inventory. He has built back in the insurance coverage for field trip leaders (suspended during the Covid period since field trips were canceled.) He also said the PayPal expense may decrease because he applied for their charity discount and SAS qualified. There are varying fees depending on the size of transaction, however. Bookkeeping fees rose slightly. The office rent did not increase and telephone and internet expenses are much lower now than they were at the Hawthorne location. Total Expenses are estimated at $44,438. He intends to seek a Soil and Water Conservation District CLEAR grant to cover the Birder’s Night room rent and the SAS Zoom license. 
For the Nature Center restricted funds, he estimated $5,000 more in donations toward the Dave Marshall classroom. On the expense side, he said a $12,834 draw from the Edward Jones funds is possible to cover operations. Those expenses include the Alyrica license, materials for the volunteer shed, costs related to a possible celebration for the Dave Marshall classroom opening, etc. SAS is limited to $220,000 toward the Dave Marshall classroom construction and FWS thinks that’s doable. 
Tim will make some adjustments to the budget based on the conversation and put it forward for approval at the March Board meeting. Overall, SAS is in good financial shape but he invited Board members to think about possible fundraising ideas that could be pursued now that Covid is easing.

Nature Center update
DMT minutes – These will be shared with the Board.

Nature Center gate -- Tim said there was a recent incident of the gate damaging a car waiting to exit as the gate swung open. A “stop” line is painted on the driveway but it’s not clear that cars need to stop behind it to avoid getting hit. Graham is going to have the area repainted and add some clarifying signage. 

Center partner agreements -- Tim is finalizing the Dave Marshall Classroom Partner Design and Construction agreement. That’s needed before construction can begin on the classroom project. FWS Regional will need to approve it but the same language was used as in the Gehlar Hall construction document so there should be few issues to resolve. The Project Management Plan is complete,
Nature Center opening – Gehlar Hall may open for use in early May. FWS is leaning toward having employees come back to their offices in May but nothing’s final as yet.

2020-21 tax filing; Report to National Audubon – Both have been filed.
Adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Next Board meeting: 6 p.m. March 22 via Zoom
